
Mr Don Crabtree 
Rte ]_ 
Kimberley, Idaho 83341 

Dear Don: 

4239 Bell evue Avenue 
Tucson, Arizona 85712 

March 13, 1973 

In belated continuation of the pleasant telephone conversation 
we had recently, I should like to present my plug for the accep­
tance of Miss Jane Rosenthal in your lithics summer school. 

As I told you, she has been working in our lab for some m<Jlths 
now, sorting, nataloguing and punch-carding the artifacts from my 
Sierra Pinacate coll ections of some 15 years. She has had an 
unusuai, a unique, opportunity to learn San Dieguito Phase I lithics, 
and has done a beautiful job with them. In fact, she now knows more 
about them than anyone does! 

So, since the more she learns the better job she can do here, and 
since I hope that she will eventually write The report on SD 
lithic techniques, never done before by anyone, it would seem that 
Jane cou1d profit especially from working with you, and therefore, 
that desert archeology would likewise profit. 

I can r ecommend her entirely, hard-working, t horough, intent, 
'-1..-

thoghtful and most capable. 

She would bring with her, if accepted, a supply of the dense 
grey basalt favored by SD Phase I f olk, as well as some of the heavy 
shel1 use ~ by them and later Amargosans for scraping tools. The 
shell, especially, mi ght be of i nterest to you, f or the shell tool 
industry is unreported in the literature - though I think it has 
s imply not been r ecognized. 

Please acc{l~t my best wishes, and I hope we may meet some day. 


